BOARD OF HEALTH
Medway, Massachusetts

May 24, 2010
Members Present: 
Robert Collum, Chairman

Mike Heavey, Clerk

Kathy McCarthy, Member

William Fisher, Health Agent





Carol Brodeur, Administrative Assistant
Attendees:       James Sherman – Jam Man
7:30PM

Dave Pellegri, Tetra Tech Rizzo – Marian Comm. Plans
Site Visit to Marian Retreat Center for review of Septic Installation - 6:30pm to 7:30pm

Board of Health meeting to begin at Town Hall at 7:30pm

Mr. Collum called the meeting to order at 7:35 PM.
Mr. Heavey motioned to approve the minutes from May 10, 2010 and May 17, 2010. 2nd by Mr. Collum on both motions. All in Favor

Well wishes go out to Bill Drexel. Mr. Drexel was in a serious car accident last Thursday and hospitalized with serious injuries.

James Sherman – 7:30PM:  Mr. Sherman appeared before the board to request permission to utilize J & L’s Catering kitchen to make his jam. He said he would like to make jams, pickles and relish to sell to individual people. Not businesses. He supplied a copy of his Serve Safe certificate. Mr. Heavey suggested a site inspection of the production site. Mr. Sherman said he will run his jars through his own home dishwasher and then boil them on site before filling them. There is no dishwasher at the catering facility. Mr. Sherman stated he wanted to start with jams first then continue on to the other products and Mr. Heavey suggested Mr. Fisher review the operation after the first process before continuing on to the next and then review each process after that. Mr. Sherman is looking to open within 1 month. Name of the business will be Everything Jalapeno or Not. Mr. Collum stated everything seems to be ok and as soon as he gets ready to open, contact Mr. Fisher for the start up inspection
8 Bayberry Lane:  Irrigation Well application was signed by board members. Mr. Heavey requested a copy of the as built to show where the well will tie in.
PHER Funds: Mr. Fisher informed the board the lights came in and the invoice amount was $4,092 and there is approximately $5,000 left in the PHER account. Mr. Collum suggested contacting the Fire Department or the Police Department to see if they needed anything else that would pertain to Homeland Security.
Community Church School: Mr. Fisher informed the board the Church sent a notice of waiver home to all the parents of the school to notify them of renovations and lead removal. Mr. Fisher talked with the manager and they stated they were going to try and push the renovations out until the children get out of school.

Restaurant Inspections: Mr. Fisher informed the board he is almost done with the first round of inspections. There are approximately 5 or 6 left to do. No major issues

Bill Vacation: Mr. Fisher informed the board he would be taking vacation from May 28, 2010 through June 4, 2010 and would be back to work on Monday, June 7, 2010. He also informed the members John Emidy, Building Inspector would be filling in for him while he is out. Mr. Heavey motioned a letter be written to the Town Administrator, Suzanne Kennedy requesting the qualifications of Mr. Emidy for conducting inspections as required by the Board of Health. All Inspectors must be certified in each field they inspect. He stated if he is not certified then someone must be hired to fill in for Mr. Fisher while he is out. Mrs. McCarthy 2nd the motion. Mrs. McCarthy suggested getting someone from another town to cover. 

VNA Contract:  Mrs. McCarthy motioned to table this issue until next meeting on June 7th. Mr. Heavey 2nd the motion. All in favor.

Household Hazardous Waste Day Results:  140 cars – no issues 

Recycling Center:  Mr. Fisher stated there are some employee relation issues at the recycling center between Mr. McLaughlin and Supervisor Mr. Robert Malmberg. Mr. Collum suggested releasing Mr. McLaughlin and using someone else from the DPS department to fill in if needed. Mrs. Brodeur spoke with Mr. Holder, DPW Director regarding the same issue and Mr. Holder stated he stated it wasn’t something that had to be decided today and would think on it. 
102 Summer Street: Owner is requesting 30 day extension for sewer hookup. She still resides at her current residence in town and does not plan on moving in until the sewer is hooked up. She is still waiting for Mr. Trufant for the hookup. Mrs. McCarthy motioned to allow the 30 day extension. Mr. Heavey 2nd the motion. All in favor.

Granite Estates:  Mr. Yorkis submitted a letter to the board requesting permission for this development to participate in the towns’ trash program. Mrs. McCarthy motioned to approve the request. Mr. Heavey 2nd the motion. All in favor.

Marian Retreat Center:  Discussion of results of site visit earlier this evening. Mr. Collum stated in his opinion, nothing has been approved by the Board of Health. The system was installed without any permits or knowledge of installation from the Board of Health. They system is done and ready to operate. Dave Pellegri, Town Engineer stated there are still issues outstanding although he did receive a letter from Bill Drexel addressing the issues. After the issues were addressed, Dave Pellegri stated he was satisfied with the design process, updated the letter and forwarded it to the Board of Health. Now that the system is installed and complete, Mr. Tussino asked what he has to do to get the system approved by the Board of Health. He stated a runtime meter is installed and an additional flow meter will be installed. Mr. Heavey stated he had no idea this system was already in the ground never mind ready to go. Mr. motioned as follows:
1. To gauge pressure testing of mainline

2. Make sure piping is sleeved at juncture of water piping and at wetland crossings

3. To accept Conservations input if inspections had been done and would accept information by pictures and inspectional data in lieu of participation at particular test pits
4. Requested as-builts of system show the grades with detail.

Mr. Collum 2nd all motions on an individual basis. All members were in favor. So motioned
The second motion was modified by Mr. Tussino stating that the piping at the wetlands crossing is sleeved and the waterline piping is encased in cement. He stated he could verify one side of the stream. He is requesting a 30 day trial run on the system. Mr. Collum asked if everyone else has signed off on their permit except the Board of Health. Mr. Tussino stated the Building Inspector said he was uncomfortable with such a big structure so he hired and outside source to so the inspection for $3,400 and then signed off on the permit. Dave Pellegri stated he doubted the facility would be full within 30 days.
Mrs. McCarthy asked what the risks to the environment would be with this trial run. Dave Pellegri stated he did a visual inspection and everything looks okay. Not much of a risk from a health standpoint unless the force-main breaks. Mr. Heavey stated Mr. Tussino is to work with Mr. Fisher to do the pit inspections and pressure testing.

The board members unanimously agreed to give Mr. Tussino a conditional trial run with no renewal. All motions for requested information must be in within the 30 day period for review at our next meeting on the 21st of June. All conditions must be met and the occupancy permit must be signed off by all others before the Board of Health will sign off on the permit. Mr. Pellegri will review all of the info submitted to Mr. Fisher and Mr. Fisher will do all field inspections.

Nominations: Mr. Collum turned the meeting over to Carol Brodeur who called for nominations for Chairman of the Board of Health. Mr. Michael Heavey nominated Robert Collum for Chairman. The nomination for Robert Collum for Chairman was 2nd by Mrs. Kathy McCarthy. Nominations were opened for Clerk of the Board of Health.  Mrs. Kathy McCarthy nominated Mr. Michael Heavey for Clerk of the Board of Health. The Nomination was seconded by Mr. Robert Collum. Mr. Collum was so voted for Chairman and Mr. Michael Heavey was so voted for Clerk.  All was in favor. So Motioned. The meeting was then turned over to the new Chairman, Mr. Robert Collum.

Meeting was adjourned at 9:00PM.
Next meeting will be June 7th, 2010 appearing before the Board of Selectmen regarding the Westin & Sampson audit of the Recycling Center. 

Next Board of Health meeting scheduled for June 21, 2010. Location to be determined at a later date. 
Respectfully submitted,

Carol Brodeur
Administrative Assistant

